
The breakfast club booking system will open next
week for bookings from Thursday 1 September up
until Friday 14 October 2022.  Please can we
remind parents in September that the visitor car
park is not for parking to drop off in the morning. 
 You need to park on the road and walk onto the
school grounds.

BREAKFAST CLUBBREAKFAST CLUBBREAKFAST CLUB
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SCHOOL MEALSSCHOOL MEALSSCHOOL MEALS
The school meal booking system will open next week
for bookings from Thursday 1 September up until
Friday 14 October 2022.
Please remember meals for all children except our
new Foundation Stage children, need to be ordered
by Saturday 27 August for the first week back.

STAFFSTAFFSTAFF
As I'm sure you are all aware Mr Brock will be
leaving us after 14 years to pursue new
opportunities.  

Mrs Wojewodka will be leaving us to start her
maternity leave, we wish her good luck with her
new arrival!

We also say goodbye to Mrs Franklin who will be
leaving us after 17 years at Haydonleigh. We wish
her luck in the future.

We will be welcoming to the Haydonleigh Team,
Mrs Davies.  We are also looking forward to
welcoming back Mrs Walters from her maternity
leave.

They say time flies when you're having fun, this year we've had the fun, some
frustrations but overall a fabulous year.

Haydonleigh has always grasped the challenges thrown at us be it Covid, snow,
extreme heat and continued government directives. I am thrilled to share with you
how amazing all of our statutory data compares to both national and local averages
this year.  We are waiting for final validation before I can share the detail but a
massive well done to staff and children.

Whilst academic achievement is important, it has never been the be-all and end-all,
we expect that children simply do their best.  With this in mind, I am equally thrilled
with the success of the school football team and all our endeavours in local sporting
competitions.  Our House Captains and many ambassadors have worked hard
throughout the year to promote the school's values.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your continued support and
wish you a relaxing summer break.

Frances Billinge
Head Teacher



Download to receive up to theDownload to receive up to the
minute information straight tominute information straight to
your phone.your phone.

SAFEGUARDINGSAFEGUARDINGSAFEGUARDING

As you may already be aware, government
guidelines, which came into effect on 1st
September 2013, prevent Head Teachers from
granting any leave of absence during term time,
unless there are exceptional circumstances.  Family
holidays taken during term-time due to lower cost /
parental work commitments does not fall under the
category of ‘exceptional circumstances

Any request for leave must be made in writing. A
response will be returned indicating whether the
leave is authorised. Any absence not authorised
may be liable to a local authority penalty notice.

Good attendance is key to pupils making good
progress and taking time out to go on holiday can
significantly hamper progress.

ABSENCEABSENCEABSENCE
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Download to order meals,Download to order meals,
book breakfast club, paybook breakfast club, pay
for trips, order PE bags etc.for trips, order PE bags etc.

Following on from the successful assemblies we
held in June.  We have had fantastic feedback
from the children. There are lots of resources
available for parents and we will continue to
share anything we think is helpful via our social
media and the School Jotter app.

KIDS EAT FREEKIDS EAT FREEKIDS EAT FREE

SUMMERSUMMERSUMMER   
There have been lots of posts on our social media
over the last few weeks advertising some great 
ideas for keeping you and your family busy over 
the holidays.

Here's a reminder
from National Online
Safety of tips 
to share with 
your child regarding
online safety.

More information is
available on their
website.
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CELEBRATIONCELEBRATIONCELEBRATION
A celebration of how amazing our children and staff are at
Haydonleigh. We have all worked hard and achieved great things
this year! #proud #enthusiasm #respect #responsibility #creativity
#unity #blackcatsrule



School meals close for the first week of the term

Return to school

Year 6 Football Trials

FS children full-time

Individual school photographs

Open Day - 10am - 1pm

TD Day

Half Term

Return to school

Saturday 27 August 2022

 
Thursday 1 September 2022 

Monday 5 September 2022

Monday 19 September 2022

Thursday 22 September 2022

Saturday 1 October 2022

Monday 17 - Wednesday 19 October 2022

Thursday 20 - Friday 28 October 2022

Monday 31 October 2022
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DIARY DATES

ANONYMOUS ONLINE SAFETY REPORTING FORM
If you have a concern about Online Safety or Cyberbullying please complete
the form on our website in order for us to address the issue and make sure

our children are safe online both inside and outside school. 
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SCHOOL MAPSCHOOL MAPSCHOOL MAP
In case you are unsure where your child's classroom is in September, 

here is a reminder of our school layout.

All belongings to be clearly labelled with pupil’s name

An appropriate coat for the weather conditions

Small rucksack (A4 size) or drawstring bag to be brought in every day

Water bottles to be brought daily (containing water only please)

ESSENTIAL FOR ALL YEAR GROUPSESSENTIAL FOR ALL YEAR GROUPS

School uniform - full details on our website under Parents/school uniform tab.



SCHOOL EQUIPMENT LISTSCHOOL EQUIPMENT LISTSCHOOL EQUIPMENT LIST
Key Stage 1

PE kit to be stored in a drawstring bag and left in school. to include – black shorts, black
jogging bottoms, t-shirt in house colour and sports trainers 

Year 3 & 4

Year 5 & 6

Book Bags to be brought in daily

A piece of fruit or vegetable for morning snack to be brought daily

A small pencil case including essential items only (no novelty/distracting stationery)
Items to include – black handwriting pen, writing pencils, rubber, pencil sharpener,
glue stick, ruler and a small selection of colouring pencils

Year 5 & 6 PE Kit – Light grey Hoodie (either school logo or plain), house team coloured t-shirt, black
jogging bottoms or shorts (plain – no stripes etc – very small emblem acceptable – no football club
shorts or leggings), sports trainers (no daps), deodorant (no sprays), no black or red school jumpers for
hygiene reasons on PE days

***Children to wear PE kit to school*** on the 2 days each week when the class have PE (see year
group webpage or speak to class teacher for PE days)

Complete permissions slips, available on the school website under Parents/forms tabs,  for your
child to walk home and bring a mobile phone to school (if required).  To be returned via email to
office@haydonleighschool.co.uk.  No child will be allowed to walk home unless the form has been
completed.

A piece of fruit or vegetable for morning snack to be brought daily

A small pencil case including essential items only (no novelty/distracting stationery)
Items to include – black handwriting/gel pen (no biros please), writing pencils, rubber, pencil
sharpener, glue stick, ruler and a small selection of colouring pencils

***Children to wear PE kit to school*** on the 2 days each week when the class have PE (please
check year group webpage or ask class teacher for PE days)
Year 3 & 4 PE Kit – Light grey hoodie (either school logo or plain), house team coloured t-shirt, black
jogging bottoms or shorts (plain – no stripes etc – very small emblem acceptable – no leggings or
football club shorts please), sports trainers (no daps), deodorant (no aerosols), no red school jumpers on
PE days for hygiene reasons


